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PASTOR'S PONDERINGS!

Advent Season ~

The Christmas season is upon us which is a joy for many and a struggle
for others. One of the things that helps us get through the season when it
is hard is the worship service that we call Blue Christmas. This service
can help anyone who is struggling for whatever reason — loss of a loved
a relatlonshlp You are invited to come thls night, December 5t at 5 pm, (
to prayerfully find healing for you and/or your family during this holiday [=
season. We will gather in the main sanctuary. The service will be about
45 minutes to an hour, so hopefully you can get home before it is
completely dark.

We will also be offering you two worship services for Christmas Eve.
Last year, we had to do so because of Covid. However, this choice was
so well received to meet your Christmas Eve family time that we will
continue with it again for this year. The first service offered will be at
5:30 pm. The second service offered will be at 8 pm. Each service will
offer Christmas hymns, a children’s time, a Christmas message, Holy
Communion and, of course, candlelight being sung to the beautiful hymn |
“Silent Night.” Handbells will be played at the 5:30 PM service.

tuned for further details. The surprise does not involve Santa, however it
still involves Christmas and something you will really enjoy.
God bless you all!

Love, joy and peace,
Laraine
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Breakfast with Santa at the
Wooten Theater!

Saturday, December 4th
8 AM & 10 AM

Complimentary breakfast and selfies with Santa is
right around the corner! We need church volunteers to
help prepare/serve breakfast and for set up/breakdown.
Please call the Church Office if you are interested. Be
sure to wear your G(H)OD Squad t-shirt
and jingle bell accessories!!!!

beginning at 12 PM on Christmas Eve,
and will re-open on Monday,
December 27th - Friday, December
31st from 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM. We will
return to our regular
Church Office Hours on
Monday, January 3, 2021.
We hope you all have a blessed,
relaxing holiday season!

Also know that we are working on a special surprise in December so stay

The Church Office will be closed

Women's Prfger Bred/eﬁzst -
Thursday, December 2nd

-Conference Room
- 830 AM

- —

, ¥

Beauregard Retired Teachers
Christmas Luncheon! \
Thutsday, December 9th),
+9:00 AM f,dlovishup Hall

Poinsettias!

Final orders are due on Sunday, December
12th. Please place your order form and $10 in
the offering plate on Sundays or bring to the

Church Office.You may pick up your

poinsettia(s) after whichever Christmas Eve

Service you attend or the following Sunday

worship service.

Thank you!

Christmas Ev
Candlelight
Services with
Commiukion
Friday, December.24th
5:30 PM & 8:00 PM

*Hand Bell Choir will play onlylz;%]the 5:30.PM service
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Erin Tepley ‘
¥ Church Office Admlnlstra
Office: 337-463-44%
erm@fumcderldderorg

Follow all our online worship services on
Facebook at First United Methodist
Church - DeRidder, or on our YouTube
page: DeridderFUMC
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Children

Wednesday Evening Children’s and Youth Ministry!
Our Wednesday evenings are growing. We are averaging about 18 children
and youth each week. The elementary children are working their way
through the Fruits of the Spirit with Ms. Laura and the Youth have
completed the Bible Basics series. The youth will begin the Matt Rawle’s
youth study The Heart that Grew Three Sizes for Christmas. Every
Wednesday evening starts with Children’s Music Ministry at 5:30, then at
6:00 we will share a meal, then move on to lessons from 6:30 until 7:30.

Sunday Early Worshipers!

Every Sunday from 9:00-9:45 our Early Worshipers meet. All children in
grades K-12 are invited to attend. We provide light breakfast foods and
juice to get the morning started. This time helps your child prepare for
Worship and the lessons that they will learn during Children’s Church. You
can drop off as early as 8:45 if you are attending one of the adult morning
classes.

MATT RAWLE

Children’s Church!
All children in grades K-5 are welcome to
attend. This is a one room lesson where We
THAT qg]gwc]’ HREE SIZES will be exploring the Matt Rawle’s children
: ‘ study, The Heart that Grew Three Sizes for
Christmas. This series is designed to help children find faith in the story of The
é Grinch. Most of us have that family member that never really seems to get into
N the Christmas spirt. Or we worry about how the over commercialism of
‘ Christmas will impact our children. We will take this modern-day Christmas
: . classic, and perhaps, discover new and unexpected ways to celebrate this Advent
‘ season. Merry Grinchmas!
e A A Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions or concerns.

THE STORY OF ' sRINC

Cathy Scott
(337) 396-9610
Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministries

Childrens Music Ministry Notes:

The Children's Music Ministry is in full swing. 5
We are busy learning music for Sunday .
Worship. A highlight of the rehearsal is
playing the children’'s handbells. We are

working on Christmas Music. Practice is every

Wednesday evening at 5:30 in the Choir Room.

Come be a part of this fun time!

Peggy Williams
Childrens Music Ministry Director

AL

'Z.: FUMC - DeRidder Music Ministwy Notes
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Exciting things are happening in our music ministry. The hand bell ensemble has debuted, and thanks to
donations we have been blessed with, we have ordered another octave of hand bells. In short, it means the hand
bell ensemble can play music that has a “thicker” texture, and the sound will be fuller. I am also pleased to
announce to all chancel choir members that we will be resuming full rehearsal beginning on Wednesday, January
5, 2022. In the meantime, all ensembles are working to provide meaningful worship experiences for all this
upcoming Advent/Christmas season. Our vocal quartet is involved in preparing for Lessons and Carols, which
will be held on Thursday, December 9 at 6 PM. I hope you will join us in person if you are able and willing.

John Schwarze - Director of Music
schwarze@fumcderidder.org

Hand Bell Choir

We were truly blessed on All Saints Sunday to hear the debut of the new Hand Bell Choir! They gave
us a beautiful rendition of It Is Well With My Soul, by Philip P. Bliss. Looking forward to seeing what
they have in store for us during the holiday season! A big thank you to Vondale Schwarze and her
multiplying Hand Bell Choir!

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox
Project: Mission COMPLETE!

This year we were able to collect and pack
126 shoeboxes. There will be 126 excited
children when they are handed their red and
green shoebox. Most importantly, each of
these children will have the opportunity to
learn about God and His love For them. On
average, one box impacts lives nine people.
Because of the generosity of FUMC 1,134
people could have the opportunity to know the
love of God . We would like to thank Julie
Porter for taking the lead as Project Leader
and for all her hard work. We also appreciate
the United Methodist women, as well as
church family and friends in helping us fulfill
this annual church project.
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Annual Christmas Tree Lighting
Project

The Aldersgate Sunday School is

receiving requests for lights to be
placed on the NEW Christmas tree
located on the Church’s south lawn.
The lights will remain lit for the entire

Christmas season!

$3.00 per light

Lights can be designated in honor or
in memory of loved ones. Proceeds
from the lights are dedicated to the
Ehrin Bennett Scholarship Fund,
which supports students of Christian
Education.
Final date to accept requests is
Friday, December 17, 2021.

Thank you!

Dearest friends,

Thank you so much for your
prayers during my recent
health crisis. I developed
diverticulitis. The pain
overwhelmed me. I was alone in
a Houston hospital, locked
down due to COVID.

I was adrift. In dark stormy
seas. So I swam. Sometimes I
could only float. Holding on
to prayers, friendships, the
Almighty, my guardian angels,
the medical staff and
memories....for dear life.

I asked God to take me. I'm
not strong enough to go on.
No. Your work isn’t done. He
carried me. My friends, their
prayers and my medical team
carried me. You’ll heal in
time. Don’t give up. We’re
not. So I gave in. To them. To
you. My support team. My life
guards. I lost hope. You found
it. I lost faith. You showed
me yours. I saw darkness. You
showed me light.

I emerged. Weak. Yet somehow
stronger than I ever thought
possible. Loved beyond
measure. And feeling blessed
for this awful experience. How
do I say thank you when words
are not enough?

With this...We all have angels
my friends. Whether we believe
it or not. Some in this realm.
Some in the other. Rely on
them. They will see you
though. I promise. I am living
proof.

A special thank you to Mary,
Erin and Laraine. May you all
be blessed as you have blessed
me.

~Linda Kern

KINDNESS

g GOODNESS
FAITHFULNESS
GENTLENESS
SELF-CONTROL

Gofitiony 590-13

My surprise and confusion made us both laugh. Of course, he then lovingly taught me the do’s and don’ts of whittling — go layer by layer,
don’t cut big chunks; use the right tools and take your time on feathers and small details; trust your eye to create something beautiful.

I use some of these rules in my life even now. Bible Study, Worship Service, Sunday School, my own quiet time — all these things help me “look” more
like Jesus. We have been given living words that show us how a follower of Jesus should live. Galatians 5:22-23 says “But the Holy Spirit produces this kind of
fruit in our lives: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control.” Guess what this is? A very distinct map of who |
should be. So, if I am impatient, whittle it away. If I am not being kind and no love is being shown, whittle those times down to zero. If I lack joy and have no
peace, I ask Him in prayer how I am to whittle that out of my life and regain joy and peace. I am called to be like Jesus. So I will keep on whittling away as |

WHISTLING & WHITTLING
v My husband whistled all the time. Along with whistling, he loved to whittle. One day I stepped out onto the
e front porch and saw Ted whistling and whittling. As we visited I watched him take a small block of wood and turn it

| Ted: It’s simple. Here’s you a block of wood; here’s my best pocket knife. Now, all you have to do is take off the

Missions Team: Exercise Classes are back in the Gym!
Christmas Basket News! We welcome back Cheri Childress and her business,
Our Missions Team has begun Fitness2Go, from the covid-19 hiatus. Please check

preparations for Christmas Food Baskets.

This has been an annual event for many .
years. Aerobics:

The team purchases, sorts, and packages Monday, Wedngsday, Friday - 8:00 AM
the items. Families and individuals who PiYo (Pilates & Yoga):
have signed up may ask for delivery or Tuesday, Thursday - 8:00 AM
pick-up their baskets on
Saturday, December | | th.

FUMC DeRidder has always been very
generous with these gifts.VWe plan to
accommodate 30 families this year! The
cost of each basket is $75.00. Any amount
of donation is welcome. Please write
“Christmas Baskets”
in the memo section of your check.
Please pray for the recipients, that they
may be nurtured not only by the
generous amount of food, but also by the
love and kindness generated through
Almighty God.

Absolutely yes, you may help with the
distribution. Call the Church Office or
Susan Hill with any questions.

Thank you!

her Facebook page for more information.

December Worship Volunteers!

December 5th
Greeters: Susan Hill
Readers: D. Lamar Oliver & Janet Oliver
Advent Wreath: Hammerschmidt Family

December 12th
Greeters: Lennie Hanchey
Readers: Cathy Scott & Joe Ann Lillie
Advent Wreath: Meadows Family

December 19th
Greeters: Jane Rathburn
Readers: Betty Nease & John Marcello
Advent Wreath: Oldaker Family

We had a wonderful response for the Blessing of
the Pets Ceremony by the prayer garden. Look at
all these adorable dogs receiving Rev. Laraine’s
blessing! The spread of love and smiles were
certainly well recevied that Sunday afternoon!

December 26th
Greeters: Rodney Fowler
Readers: Tim Kindler & John Schwarze

Special Christmas Services:
Blue Christmas

Greeters: Susan Hill
Reader: Gayle Bailey

Lessons & Carols
Greeters: Betty & Scotty Nease
Reader: Catherine White

Christmas Eve
5:30 PM Service

Greeters: Catherine White & Grant Beal
Readers: TBD & Rev. Laraine Waughtal
Advent Wreath: The Yoon Family

8:00 PM Service
Greeters: TBD
Readers: TBD & Rev. Laraine Waughtal
Advent Wreath: TBD

Thank you for all your help on
Sundays to make our worship
. services run smoothly!

into a beautiful bird.
Ted: You wanna learn? It’s easy.
Me: Really? It doesn’t look easy.

parts that don’t look like a bird.

keep the sound of Ted’s whistling close to my heart.
~Mary Allen




“uoseas Aeprjoy STyl
Surmp Arurey Yamm o owr owos
1S 9U3 9AI3 01 W) JO PEIYE JIOM
oA Funojdwod noA seroordde
X\ "sH[0F ‘suoridodxa ON]

‘GIVI 49qQuedda(J Avpsany,
w7 1o1] ot
921J0 913 03 IY3noIq 10
330 IIPPLIPOWNJHULID 0) JUIS
9 SIUAUIIDUNOUUE pue ‘sorn3dord
‘SO[OTIIE 19139[SMOU AUE JeT])
3[SE oM ‘SBWISIIYD) I9IJE YoM )
sAep Jrey uado Furaq 2oy yoInyD)
oy pue go 3uraq Jeis 9y3 03 an(J

SUTPeEa (] FIIISMIN Arenue]

N 21 - WY § Wy U340 D0 YN Y 00:8
wh? ay) uy SSBJ) SAGOIY WY 009

Id 21 - WY § Woy uado 50 Yny) Wy 008

Aieniaues :2310e1g 2(qIBst3 3steld Wd 07
d 21 - Wy § wouj Uad 2240 pIny) Wy 00:8

Wd 21 - WY § Woiy uado D0 Yny) Wy 00:8

Wd 71 - WY § Woly uado D0 Yainy) Wy 00:8

uljuQ B Arenpues ul diysiom Azpung Wy 00:0T

V7 ¥30ai43q

SW|aH pJemoH ¥ aluue]
woo|g sqeq
|eag juel
JUNOA Uely g S0
196199 Asieq jo Auows uj

SWw|aH pJemoH g aluue]
o||92Je uyor
uosuyor uesng
Asuuad ||1g ¥ auuelq
Jsyod slnr
usalo) e|ned
uoslapuy Auay “si @ abpnp
S9SOJ\ apne|) ¥ eine
s19A Y21 o Alowd\ uj

souAeH eleqieg

1202 Ul passed
9ARH OUA\ 9SOUL |1V 40 Aloway uj

LEROL Wwh) 3 i ssep) (eBoA B Satelid) 0Ald WY 008 kD ) Ut ssep) $AGORY Y 009 WAD 3up i ssep) (eB0A B Sa1elid) O WY 008 kD ay) Ut ssep) G0IY WY 009 ooyos Aepung Wy 00
1t 0€ 67 8¢ 14 9
Aremoues
U U1 213G 3yBIRIPURY) 24 SEUISUY) g 008
Arenppueg
) U1 3INIAG MBIIR{PUE) A3 SEWISLY) Wq 0F:S
WA 3 Ui SSE)) SAG0IY WY 00'8 1007 7 W00y DU APNIS 3(qIg Wd 00:9
ang seunsy) Atemaeg :2)10elq 3jquiasis asield Wd 0€:y - [Bdey) Wy Sv'6 Auenyoueg 3y u 3211014 S[I3GPUBH Wd 0y
- vojunuwo)/m o 0 400004 WY 00:8 DO Ny ) I3 WY 00'6 o Azpun WY 00:01
seunsuy) Auay Wd 21 32 350D JTDW B DYj0 WAD 31 ur ssef) (60 B SA1e)ld) OAId WY 00:8 WAD 3y) Ul SSB[) SIGOIRY WY 008 WAD 31 1 sse) (e6A B S18]ld) OAN WY 008 WAD 3y Ul SSe) SIG0IRY WY 00:8 100y25 Aepuns Wy 00:6
¥4 124 |44 44 |14 0z 61
Burpying [eH diysmoj
[IEH diyswola3 :yinoa B uIpIY) W 00:9
W00y UI34U0) WO0Y 10U ‘ST SUBIPIIY) W 0F:S ADUBIRYUOY AU Ul I By AR WY 00:0T Buipiing uoneanp3 oW
3 ul Buniaayy 1n0I5 1DUISI 3yqeL PUnoY Wd 0€:9 Arenpueg ;210814 3|quias asield Wd 0:p T - [odey) WY 56 10 100}y pag U0 323w O doou SIn0d5 Aog g 00:2 Asenpueg ay) ul 3211314 S|[RAPUBH Wd 0€:%
Buipyng tpno Wooy dUaLR4u07) :Ape) Arewasoy Wy 00:01 Wkt a4 Uy S5ep) (260 7 S9TE(ig) OAld WY 008 Wk 34 Ul 39 SIN03S G g 0E:9 W00y 1ol 3y} Ut Buda Jeis Wy ST:TT
30 Ul SIN0DS 1Y JOIUAG Pue 31PE) Wd 0€:S UOIUNWWIOD /M [BUONOAR] Y00GR7eJ Y 008 afieuosieq 3 1e ALeg SEUnsUL) JEIS W 00:9 uuQ  Aremaues ul diysiop Aepuns Wy 00:01
WAY 3y) u SB[ SIGOIRY WY 00'8 wAf 3y ur sse) (260 B S1e]ld) OAld WY 00:8 WAY 3y U SSB) SIGOIRY WY 00:8 aUl|peag JaRIsmaN 72, Arenuef WA 3y U SSB) IGOIRY WY 00:8 J00y2s Aepuns WY 00:6
81 Al 91 SI 1 €l 4!
Arempues 3 ur 1A SewsUY) anjg W 00°
sndwe) A3jsam Arenioueg aup uj sjose) § Suoss3 Wd 00:9 1IEH diysMO[24 :N0A R UBIPINY) g 00:9 AsRnIDueS 34} Ul 3012esq S|IPGPUEH g 00:€
18 42U 3y :1yBIN 31N Aunwwo) Wd 00:9 Butpyng yynoj I IleH
Wooy )3 3l Ul sIn0dg 1D JoIL3S pue 3n3pe) Wd (€S Wooy 410y ISy SU3IPIY) Wd 0€:S Buipjing ey diysmoj Bulpjing uonexnp3 10N | diysmojja3 aup ui Aaunen Aiep Joj yonpod W ST:TT
~J07) 34) U] -l 1¥Seg SEUISIAY) WY 00:01 Wkt 3y Ul SSEp) SDIG0I3Y WY 008 |IeH diysmoya4 ur uoypum Arenioues :32119eid quAs3 astelq W 0€:H ~[34 U1 SIN03G 417 Jolunf/aiumoig/Asteq Wd 0€:§ =1 | J0 ooy pig U0 13w og doos] sn03S Aog Wq 00:L UIUQ pue AleNIOUES 3y}
113y piebainesg Wy 00:6 WAD 3y) u $SBJ) $IGOIAY WY 00'8 1N - [dey) Wy Svi6 WAD 3 U} 193 SIN0S G Wd 0€:9 U1 213G diysiop Aepung uojunwILIO) Wy 00:0T
W00y 3DUI3JU07) Ul S9Y5eq SeISHY) Y10 pue UDSUOSSIN | wh atp ur ssey) (e6oA § Saiel) OAld WY 008 UOIUNLULIO) M [RUOROASQ YOOGEDS HY 00’8 wky 3y u ssep) (2BoA B s2ved) Onld WY 008 WD 34 1 SSBJ) IGOIY WY 003 0oy Aepuns WY 00:6
11 01 6 8 L 9 S
W00y UI3YU0) [/2H dIySHO[4 oA B UBIPIIY) Wd 009
34} 1 Bundayy 3IWO) I3 SINDDS Wd 00:9 LI00Y 3DUBIBJUO) Ay} Ul ¥SY
Buipjing noj 10} W00Z BIA DUBIRJUOY) 3BIRY) Pa[ED Wd 0F:
ifone 30 Ul SIN0DS 1Y JOIUAG Pue 31PE) Wd 0§ Wooy 1oy ISny SUBIPIIY) Wd 0€:S
-4 U3IOOM 34} 18 EUES LM ISEPYERJS Y 00:0T wooy MUY Arenues :32119eid quAs3 aSIelq W 0€:H
e Buip|ing N0 34 Ul aNOA - 43191 Wd 00:9 -13Ju07) ) U1 5BpyeRlq JaARIq SUBLIOM WY 0F'9 WAY 3y Ul Sse[) SGOIRY WY 008
-34L UBJOOM U JE EIUS M 1SepYealg WY 003 WAD 3 U1 SSBPY SGOIRY WY 00:8 OAld WY 0018 UOIUNWWIOD/M [BUOROAS Y00GR7e4 Y 008
14 3 4 I
Hepanyes fepiy Aepsiny Aepsaupapm fepsan| fepuop Aepung

1207 Jquidag

aseaN Aneg x® Anoog
Au1ad 19N B OIA
Asuuad auueiq % |19
JasneH euueor ¥ Aey
Jaysug Aepy g Ang
poobeH euueor % |[IM

we.bu| Apoy
As|reg uoyoo
Asjeg ysuuay
MOLIO\ uyor
usalr) epuljeg
jsnsar

AsuneT eioued
qqo) qoder
poobeH [IIM

Aiad oIn

0]|92JB|\ BlUBION
lasneH ua|y
Aeuuad |1g

sauor ‘| Jouea|3
uipieg apey
WOpPSIM 9911 Aey
o||92.Je puowAhey

S N\Q\N%W\N\ﬁe\%ﬁb iy

SUOITDL m&.mmb

L
8¢
61

e

0¢
6¢
9¢
114
€e

0c
gl
14
€l
cl



mailto:erin@fumcderidder.org

	DEC2021newscalreverse  .pdf
	DEC2021 Newsletter .pdf

